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Head Teacher’s Message 

 

Dear families,  
 
It is very sad to see the devastation 
across Turkey and Syria due to the 
recent earthquakes. It is clear from 
speaking to many of you this week 
that you would like to support these 
communities during this time. There 
are many Charites locally and nation-
ally that are asking for support to send resources and aid to the people 
who need support. The Disasters Emergency Committee (DEC) is an 
international Charity that is asking for donations. I have put the link to 
them here if you would like to donate. Or you can read more about the 
reason for the emergency appeal here: https://www.dec.org.uk/  
 
Some of our families, who come from the countries and the regions 
affected have also provided information about how you can support.    
 
Children’s Mental Health Week – Let’s Connect 

This week children have been taking 
time to focus and be more aware 
about their mental health. Mrs Killeen 
is helping the children with the theme 
this year of ‘Let’s Connect’, which 
helps children to identify ways that 
they can make meaningful connec-
tions with people.  

https://www.dec.org.uk/?gclid=EAIaIQobChMIjYOb_PiH_QIVTuvtCh1fhQe5EAAYASAAEgKXbPD_BwE
https://www.dec.org.uk/


As a staff team we have been looking at Mindfulness for the children in 
school and how they can make the most of their mindful moments to 
connect with themselves, their environment, nature and each other.   
 
Story Telling Session  
We had a super story telling session with some 
families from across the school on Tuesday 31st 
January. This was a trial event for us and it 
went really well. Miss Clare will be looking to 
roll out more sessions across the rest of the 
spring and summer term.  
 
Sweets & Toys in School 
Sweets 
I’d like to remind you not to include sweets and chocolate in your 
child’s packed lunch, or for a break time snack. In addition, please en-
sure that you continue to support the school with our Healthy Schools 
Status by not handing out sweets for your child’s birthday on the school 
premises.  
Toys 
Children have started to bring toys and personal items, such as 
Pokemon Cards and pocket trinkets, in from home. Please ensure you 
speak to your child and ensure they do not bring home items into 
school. These cause a huge distraction, as well as often getting lost or 
damaged. 
 
World Thinking Day – Scouts Founders Day - Wednesday 22nd February  

Scouts Founder's Day on Wednesday 
22nd February honours Lord Baden-
Powell and his wife, Olave, the first 
Chief Girl Guide.  
 

On this day we are inviting you to celebrate by wearing your uniform if 
you attend Brownies, as well as Rainbows, Guides, Beavers, Cubs and 
Scouts, within the school and our leaders are welcome to wear theirs 
too. Be proud! 



iRock Music Lessons – Starting Thursday 23rd  
February 
If you have signed up for the iRock music lessons, 
these start on Thursday 23rd February.  
 
Expansion News 
I’m sure you have had a look and can see the changes with the construc-
tion site. We have foundations and the start of the footings of a build-
ing! Currently the external services are being installed, including the 
drainage.  

 
Time Capsule Ceremony 
After the half term we are laying a time capsule under the new building 
on Friday 24th February. The whole school are involved in contributing 
to the time capsule contents and every child will be able to sign the out-
side. We didn’t find anything under the lunchbar when it was demol-
ished unfortunately and we are hoping no one finds our new one any-
time soon! 



Have a super half term week everyone. We will see the children when 
they return on Monday 20th February. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Natasha Outhwaite 
Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 95%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 95—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 94.9% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 91.0% 

 
McKee Could do better 

Donaldson Could do better 

Deacon Could do better 

James Could do better 

Jeffers Good 

Rosen Could do better 

Cowell Could do better 

Pichon Could do better 

Sachar Could do better 

Rauf Could do better 

Ho-Yen Good 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Super Writer & PAP Star certificates 

Respect & Be Your Best Badges 

The table below shows who the awards were won 

by this week. The certificates will be sent home one 

week after they are awarded. The Respect and Be 

Your Best badges are given to the children every 

Friday and then handed back the following Friday for 

the next children. 

Class Learning 

Star 

PAP Star Respect 

Badge 

Be Your 

Best Badge 

Donaldson   Dominic George 

McKee   Christopher Aayansh 

Deacon Joshua Edie Ryan Aditi 

James Nathan Alfie Luca Amar 

Jeffers Aimee Vernika Edie Elliott 

Rosen Cali Henry Lily Whole class 

Cowell Riley Stanley Rocco Wajidur 

Pichon Harvey Lucas Agastya Ellie 

Sachar Jack Whole class Tyler Sebastian 

Rauf All of Year 6 All of Year 5 Orson Cora 

Ho-Yen Maison Aarush Archie Imron 



Week 3 

 
LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

Jeffers Class Letter—Jeffers Class only 

James Class Letter—James Class only 

EYFS Post Box Letter—EYFS only 

 

 

 

All letters can be found 

 on the school website:   

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

07/02/23  In school time Sachar class 

walk to Tesco 

Letters have been sent home 

07/02/23  3.30pm to 

5.30pm 

James and 

Jeffers Class 

Learner Confer-

ences via Zoom 

James and Jeffers classes only 

08/02/23  In school time Rauf class walk 

to Tesco 

Letters have been sent home 

08/02/23  In school time Year 4 Super-

stars 

Letters have been sent to 
Year 4 parents 

08/02/23  4.30pm to 

7.00pm 

James and 

Jeffers Class 

Face-to-Face 

Learner Confer-

ences  

James and Jeffers classes only 

09/02/23  In school time Ho-Yen class 

walk to Tesco 

Letters have been sent home 

10/02/23  In school time Break the Rules 

Day 

 

13/02/23 to 

17/02/23  

 Half Term  

20/02/23  8.45am  Return to school  

28/02/23 * In school time EYFS Post Box 

Walks 

Letters have been sent home 

02/03/23  In school time Pichon Class trip 

to Pizza Express 

Letters have been sent home 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

 

 
 

Date Time Event Information 

07/03/23  In school time Sachar Class trip 

to Essex Police 

Museum  

Letters have been sent 

home 

08/03/23  In school time Rauf Class trip 

to Essex Police 

Museum 

Letters have been sent 

home 

09/03/23  In school time Ho-Yen Class 

trip to Essex 

Police Museum 

Letters have been sent 

home 

16/03/23  In school time Years 1 and 2 

trip to Colches-

ter Zoo 

Deacon, James and Jeffers 

class. Letters have been 

sent home 



 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


